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April 12, 2014
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
Club President, Mark Picard, called the meeting to order at 10:45, April 12, 2014.
The meeting was held at the club’s field shelter.  There were 7 members in attendance.

Secretary’s Report:  
The minutes of the March 8, 2014, meeting, were approved.  
Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer, Hank Mausolf, reported that the club bank account had a balance of $589.20. All bills have been paid.  We have 19 paid up members.  Eugene Albrycht donated oil, an oil filter, and a fuel filter to service the mower this spring.
Field Safety Report:
Hank Mausolf reminded club members to be extremely careful when getting ready to fly.    A new member of the FARCC, at Thornburg, recently lost four of his fingers.  He did not have anyone helping him.  It is always an excellent idea to have a helper to hold your plane in place.  Please be careful and remember to put safety ahead of everything else.
Old Business:
Club President, Mark Picard, said that the Fredericksburg Aeromasters Model Airplane Club was on board to co-host, with our club, the National Model Aviation Day fly-in. The date of the fly-in is August 16, 2014, and the event will be held at the WWRC field.  We will be coordinating plans with them in the near future.  We have signed up to support the Wounded Warriors Project again this year.  A fund raiser will be held as a part of the fly-in.  Last year $7,600 was raised nationally for the project.
WWRC has received AMA contest sanction for the event.  Details of the fly-in will be included in the upcoming events section of Model Aviation Magazine.  
New Business:
President Picard said that the club membership cards have been sent out.  The charter membership has been renewed and the new AMA regulations have been posted at the field.
Hank Mausolf will be attending the Joe Nall and offered to bring back items that members would like him to get for them.  Hank will be leaving on May 3rd, so contact him before then if you want him to pick up anything.

This year the FARM club will be holding their Float Fly at Lake Ritchie on June 28.  Their Fall Float Fly is scheduled for October 4.
A field work day followed the meeting.  
The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
.  
